## JPMORGAN CHASE & CO.

Sheila E. Carson Vice President and Assistant General Counsel

June 20, 2013

Josh Zinner, Esq. Susan Shin, Esq. New Economy Project (formerly NEDAP) 176 Grand Street, Suite 300 New York, NY 10013

Re: Baptiste, et al. v. JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. No. 12-CV-04889 (JBW) (JMA)

Dear Counselors:

As you know, we represent defendant, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. ("Chase").

In conjunction with settlement of the above-referenced litigation, Chase has agreed to provide the following information concerning its recently implemented and planned policy and practice changes to the way consumer authorized ACH transfers are processed – particularly with regard to payday lenders. In the past several months, we have announced the following improvements in the processing of ACH transfers from consumer accounts:

1. We agree that consumers have the right to stop payment on all recurring ACH transfers to previously authorized payees, and have implemented procedures to make it easier for consumers to do so upon request. Under our new procedures, we will accept and process either oral or written requests, provided that the customer (1) accurately identifies the payee (which may be identified in the customer's Chase bank account statement or transaction history), (2) requests that the stop payment be made for a specific amount, for a range of amounts, or for all amounts, and (3) makes such request before the transfer on which payment is to be stopped, except that if the customer requests that Chase stop payment on multiple or all transfers, the customer need only make such request before the first of such transfers. The stop payment will be maintained for at least eighteen months or until the ACH transfer(s) is/are no longer occurring (plus 18 months thereafter), and only one stop payment fee will be charged for each stop requested. We are reviewing our customer disclosures and will make revisions as necessary.

Josh Zinner, Esq. Susan Shin, Esq. Page 2 June 20, 2013

- 2. We now charge only one Returned Item fee for any item returned more than once in a 30-day period, even if the biller presents the same item multiple times because of insufficient funds in the customer's account.
- 3. We are working to proactively identify potential misuse of the ACH system used by banks to send and receive electronic payments including possible misuse by payday lenders and other companies and report such practices to industry trade associations. We will work with industry trade associations to strengthen policies that prevent excessive collection attempts.
- 4. Later this year, we expect to implement technology allowing consumers to initiate account closing and restrict future transactions (other than debit card transactions we have already authorized for payment) even if the account has a negative balance or pending transactions. We will not charge Returned Item, Insufficient Fund, or Extended Overdraft fees to an account once account closing has been initiated.
- 5. We will continue to strengthen employee training and communication on our existing stop payment policy and will roll out revised employee training over the next several months in many forms.
- 6. Going forward, we will continue to be open to discussing these important issues with NEDAP representatives, and agree to meet with NEDAP representatives before the end of the year to discuss the issues.

As to NEDAP's specific policy requests, we agree to discuss policy comments and suggestions brought to us by NEDAP on this issue. Because our policies, procedures and training materials are reviewed and modified on an ongoing basis, and many enhancements are in the pipeline, we hope you will understand that we cannot agree to specific language or timeframes outside of our regulatory framework.

Very truly yours,

Sheila E. Carson